

#### Republic of the Philippines

## Department of Education

REGION VIII - EASTERN VISAYAS

October 11, 2024

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM ESSD-2024- 1 2 4 5

# PARTICIPATION OF REGIONAL AND DIVISION MEDICAL OFFICERS IN THE ATHLETES' MEDICAL EXAMINATION IN SDO BAYBAY CITY

To: Sch

Schools Division Superintendent

} Maasin City Division

Medical Officers All Others Concerned

- 1. In line with the request from SDO Baybay City for Medical Officers, this Office, through the Education Support Services Division School Health and Nutrition Unit (ESSD-SHNU), announces the participation in the medical examination of student athletes in Baybay City on October 14, 2024, of the following Medical Officers:
  - a. Dr. Angelica C. Rodriguez Medical Officer IV, Regional Office VIII
  - b. Dr. Melchor C. Tan Medical Officer III, Maasin City Division
- Attached is the Request Letter for reference.
- 3. Immediate dissemination of and compliance with this Memorandum are desired.

EVELYN R. FETALVERO, CESO III

Regional Director



Enclosures: Request Letter

References: None

To be indicated in the Perpetual Index under the following subjects:

MEDICAL OFFICERS EXAMINATION

ESSD-SHNU-EG





Address: Government Center, Candahug, Palo, Leyte

Telephone No.: (053) 832-5738 Email Address: region8@deped.gov.ph Website: region8.deped.gov.ph







## Republic of the Philippines Department of Education REGION VIII

SCHOOLS DIVISION OF BAYBAY CIT

October 9, 2024

0CT 0 : 2021 Ved 4:17p

### DR. EVELYN R. FETALVERO, CESO III

Regional Director

DepEd – Region VIII Office

Government Center, Candahug, Palo, Leyte

#### Director Fetalvero:

Greetings of peace and solidarity!

In line with the upcoming Baybay City Athletic Meet 2024, which is slated from October 16 to 19, 2024, we respectfully seek the assistance of medical doctors from the Regional Office and neighboring divisions, particularly from Ormoc, Leyte, and Maasin, to facilitate the required medical examinations of our athletes.

Regrettably, the Schools Division Office (SDO) of Baybay City currently does not have a medical doctor to conduct the athletes' medical clearance. As such, we kindly request your office's support in providing medical personnel to ensure that all our athletes are medically cleared and fit for competition.

We would be truly grateful if your office could extend this assistance in providing medical personnel for this important event. Your continued support will contribute significantly to the successful conduct of the athletic meet.

Thank you very much, and we look forward to your positive response.

Yours truly,

MANUEL P. ALBAŇO PhD, CESO V

Schools Division Superintendent

